
From: Curtis, Christopher
To: zclopton@law.northwestern.edu
Subject: Your Public Records Request
Date: Monday, February 8, 2021 2:18:00 PM

Dear Professor Clopton,
 
Thank you for your time today on the telephone. This email confirms receipt of your public record
request received February 4, 2021.
 
You asked for: “access to and copies of information related to notices sent to the Office of the
Attorney General pursuant to the Class Action Fairness Act of 2005, specifically 28 U.S.C. § 1715. In
particular, I ask that the Office produce a list of all cases in which the Office received such a notice,
including the case name, case number, and court. In addition, if possible, I also request any
information about any response the Office made to the notice in court, including but not limited to
intervening in the case, objecting to the settlement, or filing an amicus brief.”
 
I called you today to request clarification of your request. You told me that a log of the information
(not the notices themselves) would suffice. Unfortunately, we do not have a record responsive to
your request for a log of CAFA notices. You told me that you do not require the notices themselves.
Accordingly, that portion of your request is satisfied by our response of “no responsive records”
(with respect to a log).
 
You also told me that you are interested for any responses by our office to any CAFA notice (in the
form of any objection, filing, or amicus brief, e.g.), and you said that since this is for academic
purposes you will extend the time for response to a “reasonable time” and/or until we can get back
to you with an estimate for cost of production, or if we have confirmation that there are no
responsive records. Thank you for your flexibility with respect to time for production.
 
Please feel free to contact me with any questions. Thank you again for your interest in the Office of
the Attorney General.
 
Best, Christopher
 
Christopher J. Curtis
Chief, Public Protection Division
Office of the Attorney General
State of Vermont
109 State Street
Montpelier, VT 05609
802-279-5496
 
PRIVILEGED & CONFIDENTIAL COMMUNICATION: This communication may contain
information that is privileged, confidential, and exempt from disclosure under applicable law. DO
NOT read, copy or disseminate this communication unless you are the intended addressee. If you are
not the intended recipient (or have received this E-mail in error) please notify the sender
immediately and destroy this E-mail. Please consider the environment before printing this e-mail.
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